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HAPPY BIRTHDAY.... Oct - 31 Bill Eaton, 
Amanda Hillier; Nov - 01 Katie Parsons; Nov - 
02 Sam Templeton; Nov - 03 Jay Henderson. 
 
BENEVOLENT FUND: Your contributions to 
the St. Andrew's Benevolent Fund help 
support special need situations. Contributions 
can be made individually or through your 
regular offering envelope by marking 
"Benevolent" in "Other". 
 
If Pastoral Care is required please contact 
Rev. Derek Krunys on his cell phone (687-
7742) or at the office (726-5385).  
 
10 AM MEMORIAL SERVICE, NOV 11: 
Worship Remembrance Day will be a different 
affair. We will be gathering at the Sergeants’ 
Memorial just prior to 10am to be a part of 
that community service. We will then march 
(or be driven) up the hill for a shortened 
service. Our own service will conclude 
following a moment of silence at 11am as we 
participate with other local churches in ringing 
our bells 100 times to mark the 100 years. We 
will be looking for more than one bell ringer 
for this occasion. We advise planning to arrive 
early due to local road closures in the area. 
             
WREATHS FOR MEMORIAL SERVICE:  Three 
fresh wreaths will be used in the 
Remembrance Day Service to be held at 10am 
on Nov 11th, . Members of the congregation are 
invited to make a donation to help cover the 
cost ($100 each) of the wreaths in memory of 
a loved one who was lost during a war or 
participated and has since passed away. If you 

or a family member would like to lay a wreath 
during the service, please advise the Church 
office of your intention by Nov 5th. 
 
Church Garden:  Our Garden Party in the 
spring was so successful that we have decided 
to host an Un-Garden Party this fall!  On 
Saturday, November 3, from 1-4pm we will 
be prepping our garden for its first 
Newfoundland winter.  Volunteers are needed 
to help with removing this year's annuals, 
protecting our perennials and planting some 
spring bulbs.  Bring your own gloves and if 
you have any garden tools, please bring them 
along.  Hot chocolate and cookies will be on 
hand for all helpers.  Please contact Jenny 
Pallard (jennpallard@gmail.com) or Vivian 
Pallard (743-9138) for more information and 
to volunteer. 
 
TIME CHANGE:  On November 3rd,  don’t 
forget to change your clocks.  We get an extra 
hour of sleep. The Sunday Worship will be at 
11am for all those who remember to adjust 
their clocks.  
 
BOARD OF MANAGERS will hold their next 
meeting Tuesday, November 13th at 
7:30pm. 
 
The next meeting of St. Andrew's Session 
will be held November 15th at 7:30pm. 
 
MORNING COFFEE will be held after the 
service on November 4th. Spend a few 
minutes before heading home to enjoy a cup of 
tea, coffee or juice and a cookie.  Everyone is 
welcome.  
 
Rainbow Communion is a special committee 
of the General Assembly that has been 
empowered to invite LGBTQI persons to tell 
stories of harm done to them within and by 

the church, and to share their stories of God’s 
grace experienced by them in Christian ministry. 
Those who wish to share their stories will be 
encouraged to do so by whatever means is best 
for them. Rainbow Communion Listening Spaces 
currently run until June 15, 2019 (but may be 
extended). Stories shared will be kept 
confidential, and received in a safe, affirming, 
respectful manner. The committee will take 
these stories as the basis for a report outlining 
concrete actions to address homophobia within 
the church. You may know of family or friends 
that have been part of St. Andrew’s in the past 
who may be interested in this work, and are 
invited to share this information with them. 
More information can be found at: 
https://presbyterian.ca/listening/ Direct 
contact can be made at 
rainbowcommunion@presbyterian.ca or by 
calling 1-800-619-7301 ext. 300 
 
A call to music ministry 
Music is an important part of our worship and 
praise to God. In Ephesians (5:19), Paul 
encourages us to “Sing and make music from 
your heart to the Lord.” With support from 
Presbyterians Sharing, Knox Presbyterian 
Church in Weyburn, Saskatchewan, is engaging 
its community through a new music ministry 
called PALM: peace, art, love and music. Under 
the PALM banner, the congregation has hosted a 
variety of music and art-related events for all 
ages including a youth showcase night, which 
featured several local youth musicians and 
included an open-mic segment. Knox has also 
arranged for local bands, musicians and even 
puppet show performers to share their gifts at 
the church’s hot meal gathering, which provides 
food and entertainment to those living on the 
margins in their community.  
Presbyterians Sharing brings communities 
together 
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'Ours', a lyric drama in two acts and Opera 
on the Avalon's first critically acclaimed 
commission, tracks the social, political, and 
emotional aftermath of the battle of 
Beaumont Hamel through the story of 
Thomas Nagle who was chaplain to the 
Newfoundland Regiment. Following the war, 
Nagle was named to the Imperial War 
Graves Commission where he led efforts to 
properly bury the remains of much of the lost 
regiment across Europe. He established the 
existing five war memorial sites across 
Europe, including Beaumont Hamel, as well 
as the Newfoundland National War Memorial 
in St. John's. His story of sacrifice, hardship 
and renewal is the perfect human 
embodiment of Newfoundland's journey 
through the war, and through its horrific 
aftermath. 'Ours' was composed by Juno-
nominated Canadian composer John Estacio 
with a libretto by Newfoundland Governor 
General award-winning playwright Robert 
Chafe. Directed by Glynis Leyshon and 

conducted by Judith Yan, the all-star cast 
includes Andrew Love as Thomas Nagle, 
Gordon Geitz as Archbishop Roche, and 
Lara Ciekiewicz as May.  
TICKETS: $65 Each | $30 Students ( HST 
& service charge included) 
LOCATION: St. John's Arts & Culture 
Centre (95 Allandale Road) 
DATE & TIME:   November 9 & 11, 2018 
at 7:30 pm 
RECOMMENDED AUDIENCE AGE:  10 
years and up 
SHOW LENGTH:  2 hours  
INTERMISSION: Yes 
BOX SEATS: The St. John’s Arts & 
Culture Centre has box seats. To check 
on availability and to book these seats call 
the box office at 709-729-3900 (they are 
not available online). Online sales for all 
shows are available until 2 hours before 
show time. 
 

                     ***Nov 04 - Nov 10***   
Sun         11:00am Worship                                          
 11:10                  Sunday School 
 12:10pm Morning Coffee 

   
  **Upcoming*** 
Nov 11 Remembrance Day – Service 10am 
Nov 13 Board of Managers Meeting 
Nov 15 Session Meeting 
Nov 18 Hard of Hearing Workshop 
Nov 25 Service 10am – Santa Claus Parade 
 Baptism – Cullen Graham  
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Founded in 1842 as part of the Church of  

Scotland, St. Andrew’s has been a congregation 

of the Presbyterian Church in Canada since the 

denomination formed in 1875. Its early 

membership was Scottish, but now its families 

come from many parts of the world and most 

provinces of Canada. Our Church Offices and Hall 

are located in the brick building next to the Church.   
 

 

 

YOU ARE ALWAYS WELCOME 

AT THE KIRK 
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